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Alan Dillon, T.D.
Dáil Éireann,

Leinster House,

Kildare Street,

Dublin 2.

27th February 2024

PQ: 7177/24
To ask the Minister for Health if the HSE will clarify a matter concerning sensors (details supplied) used by type 1 diabetes pump users.-Alan Dillon
Details Supplied:

the Guardian 4 sensors used in the MiniMed 780g system; Could the HSE share any updates on investigations that have been initiated concerning the accuracy issues reported by these users? This is a significant issue that has been brought to my attention and I believe it warrants thorough investigation and prompt action.In addition, could the HSE provide information on its interactions with the HPRA regarding this matter? It is crucial to understand the extent of communication and collaboration between these two entities in addressing this issue. Considering the service level agreement between the HSE and Medtronic for the supply and usage of these sensors, I am particularly interested in learning about the measures being implemented to address these concerns. It is of utmost importance to safeguard the health and safety of all pump users in Ireland.

Dear Deputy Dillon,
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question (Reference 7177/24), which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

In line with the Health (Pricing and Supply of Medical Goods) Act 2013, Medtronic Guardian 4 sensors were added to the Reimbursement List effective 1st August 2022 following a pricing and reimbursement application from the company and progressing through the formal processes.  

Whilst the HSE Primary Care Reimbursement Service (PCRS) provides reimbursement support for this CGM sensor amongst others, it is the HPRA who have remit for medical devices and the vigilance and any safety concerns for these products. Any issues in this regard are not reported to the HSE PCRS. There is a mechanism for reporting concerns through the HPRA website. Additionally, the company should be informed of any faults or accuracy concerns relating to their product. 

Furthermore, patients should advise the clinician at the Diabetes Clinic they attend of any issues relating to their device to ensure appropriate ongoing management of their condition.
Yours sincerely, 
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​​​​
Suzanne Doyle
Primary Care Eligibility & Reimbursement Service
Seirbhís Aisíoca Príomhchúraim


Bealach amach 5 an M50, Án Bóthar Thuaidh, Fionnghlas, Baile Átha Cliath 11, D11 XKF3


Guthán: 01 8647100
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